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Action Item 4.9  
 
Topic: Fee Proposal – Professional Services for Preliminary Planning Study 
 
Strategic Direction: Workforce Development – Sauk Valley Community College meets the 

workforce needs of the region through effective and responsive programming 
and services for all learners. 

 
Presented By: Dr. David Hellmich 
 
Presentation:  

The administration proposes constructing a Public Safety Building to house the SVCC Police 
Academy and provide facilities for partnering public safety departments, including police, fire, emergency 
management agencies, and the regional police training unit.  This facility will feature classrooms, 
simulation spaces, office and conference space, and an indoor firing range, addressing concerns with 
outdoor shooting ranges currently in use.  The building will promote collaboration, support cross-
disciplinary training, and enhance regional safety.   

An initial planning study will assess building needs, provide cost estimates, and engage 
stakeholders through meetings with public safety partners and A/E professionals.  This initiative aims to 
strengthen partnerships, resolve current training challenges, and position the College as a leader in public 
safety education.  Advocacy efforts will focus on securing federal and state funding for the project costs. 
With Board approval, the College will move forward with this transformative project to meet the needs of 
public safety professionals and the community.  The project aligns with the College’s Workforce 
Development Strategic Initiative to prepare the next generation of public safety professionals and foster 
regional collaboration. 

Willett Hofmann & Associates, Inc. has submitted a proposal for professional services with a 
fixed fee of $75,000.  The total cost of these professional services will be funded with unrestricted 
operations and maintenance funds.  Architectural and engineering service contracts are exempt from 
public notice and selection criteria when a satisfactory relationship with the firm already exists under the 
Local Government Professional Services Selection Act (50 ILCS 510/4). 

 
Recommendation: 

The administration recommends the Board approve the proposal from Willett Hofmann & 
Associates, Inc. for professional services for the preliminary planning study with a fee of $75,000, to be 
paid from unrestricted operations and maintenance funds. 






























